1970 - ANNUAL MEETING

The annual meeting of the Crystal Water Beach Community Association was held on Sunday July 5th, 1970, Pres. Bierney Wood presiding.

The 1969 minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer's Report.

The treasurer reported a bank balance of \$173.07. The tideland taxes were paid for 1970. Interest was charged because they were not paid by April 30th. Moved by Dan Scott, seconded by Bert Watts that tideland taxes be paid by April 30 to avoid interest. Carried.

Playground

Dr. Menzies reported the lots used for a playground at present are for sale. He looked into the possibility of Laugi donating a couple of lots at the back. Laugi said he was not in a position to do so at present.

Point Roberts Community Association.

In the absence of Jerry McClintock, our representative Mr. Gilbert reported on the first annual meeting of the Point Roberts Community Association. It is now in the hands of a Joint Commission to ease regulations for Canadian and American citizens.

Election of Officers.

Pres.

1st Vice Pres.
2nd Vice Pres.
Sec. 6 Mress.

Demais Caldecott
Ray Poirier
Dr. M. Menzies
Doris Culbert

Dennis Caldecott took the chair and the meeting continued.

Drainage and Roads Committee

A drainage committee was set up headed by Ray Poirier, oth members are D. Overton, W. Gilbert and Fred Culbert. Committee is going to endeavour to draw up road and drainage plan of the subdivision and recommend improvements.

Raft Committee

George High reported the raft was ready for launching. It was moved and seconded that a letter of thanks go to Jerry McClintock for his efforts in constructing the raft.

Bingo

Marian Tully and Ev. Hourston offered to take charge of the bingo to be held on the last Saturday in July. Jack Delf offered to donate some prizes.

Recreation

Beach - Discussion put forward regarding cleaniness of the beach area. It was proposed that the executive look into publishing a set of rules for the beach operation. Mr. Gilbert suggested that signs should be erected on the beach to eliminate any legal liability in the event of an accident. Clare Jewitt moved, Echel Gillies seconded that the signs be erected. Carried.

Tidelands

Recreation committee to investigate the possibility of purchasing tide-lands.

Playg-ound

Executive committee to investigate alternatives regarding purchase of community playground area.

Annual Assessment

It was moved by D. Brown, seconded by Jack Delf that the annual assessment be raided to \$10.00. "Carried. Every property owner to be canvassed. Front rows to be collected by Norm Landahl and D. Brown, back rows by Clare Jewett and Barb Caldecett.

Next Meeting will be held on the first Sunday in July, 1971 unless called.

Meeting adjourned.